MINISTERS AND CHURCHES

A fine new church building was dedicated at Presque Isle, Maine, on Sunday, Nov. 27th. The pastor, Rev. H. O. McGeorge, conducted the dedicatory service and was assisted by Revs. G. A. DeLong, G. R. Symonds and B. C. Cochrane, who preached the dedicatory sermon. Deverne Mullen was soloist. See report of this meeting with the description of the church building elsewhere in this Highway.

Rev. B. C. Cochrane and Deverne Mullen were at Perth, N. B., Nov. 27th-Dec. 11th, for special services with Rev. G. R. Symonds and our Perth Church. They were also at Gordonsville and Fort Fairfield for services on Sunday, Dec. 4th, and Sunday, Dec. 11th (morning service) and at Black's Harbour, N. B., Dec. 16th-18th.

The Mullen Trio closed a good meeting at Woodstock, N. B., Sunday, Nov. 27th, with Rev. B. M. Hicks, and were at Middle Southampton for a campaign with Rev. H. M. Anderson immediately following the Woodstock appointment and continuing over Sunday, Dec. 4th.

Brother and Sister Mullen, Paul, wife and family are now at Havelock, N. S., for the Christmas season. The next appointment of the Mullen Trio are Presque Isle and Jonesport, Maine, in January.

A memorial service was held at Lower Hainesville, N. B., Sunday, Nov. 13th, in memory of Private Walter Elliott, Veterans of both World Wars were in attendance. Rev. J. A. Owens conducted the service and Miss Alice Owens sang an appropriate solo. Following the service wreaths were placed on Private Elliott's grave.

A Remembrance Day service was conducted at Millville, N. B., Sunday, Nov. 13th, with a large congregation in attendance. Rev. J. A. Owens conducted the service, the Owens Trio sang and Sergeant Harry Blaney called the roll.

Large crowds attended the special services in our Church at Truro, N. S., when Dr. Nathan Cohen Beskin, Jewish evangelist, assisted the pastor, Rev. N. E. Trafton.

Rev. H. O. McGeorge and the people of our Presque Isle Church will have a special Watch Night Service New Year's Eve, with Rev. and Mrs. H. S. Mullen and their sons, Paul and Deverne, and others as special workers. A short revival campaign will follow, beginning New Year's Day with the Mullen Quartette.

Mrs. Ida M. Kierstead sends Christmas greetings to all her friends. Sister Kierstead makes her home with her son, Karl, at 29 Ave. de Bienville, Quebec City.

BORN

To Rev. and Mrs. Ralph Sabine, Nov. 9th, a daughter, Mary Elizabeth Frances.

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT

The home of Rev. and Mrs. C. S. Hilyard, of Grafton Center, N. H., was destroyed by fire Nov. 25th. All the contents and furnishings of the home were lost and our brother and sister barely escaped. We regret to learn of this misfortune of our friends. Their address is as above. Remember them in prayer and with gifts.

LETTERS TO OUR PASTORS

(Continued from Page 5)

the church building. The wall at the rear was built, and what was already under was cemented, as no mortar had been previously put in the wall. Then the entire interior, including the seats, was repainted and opaque glass put in the lower window sashes. New linoleum carpet was laid on the aisle and platform and new upholstery put on desk and chairs. Later, cement steps were built for the front entrance. Beside these, new aluminum offering plates were purchased and fifty song books. We have now a splendid and comfortable little church to worship in. All this was accomplished like in Nehemiah's time, "Because the people had a mind to work."

From Nov. 8 to 20 we engaged in special meetings with Rev. J. W. Turpel as evangelist. We saw no great community revival, but attendance was fairly good, and God's blessing was upon every service. The church was really edified, and a few crossed the Jordan and were sanctified wholly. Others were definitely helped and some wanderers returned to the fold. The entire church felt an uplift, and Bro. Turpel's preaching was of a high order and was well accepted by the people. Our fellowship with him was blessed.

We expect to press the battle. Were never more satisfied with the doctrine and experience of full salvation-two works of grace.

Wishing you all a blessed Christmas! H. C. and MRS. MULLEN.

Millville, N. B.

Dear Highway Friends:

We would like to use the columns of our Highway to make a report of our work since coming to this new field of labor.

We moved here on our wedding anniversary (fifth of August) and have been busy as only a large circuit can keep one busy.

Mrs. Owens and I started special meetings and these were held in Nortondale, Lower Hainsville, Maple Wood and Hawkins Corner. Eight weeks in all. Several were saved and all 2. He comes! the prisoners to release, received definite help.

We find here a fine loyal people, who want God's best for their lives. One of the features of the Nortondale meetings is, that they are planning to build themselves a new church. They have worshipped in the school-house all these years. It was wonderful to see the disposition of the folks there, when we had our 'ways and means' meeting. One said I will cut, 4. take to the mill and land on the church site, the sills and joice. Another the walls. Another the roof and steeple. Another boards, spikes, nails, and so on until we had the material for frame

and boarding in. And they said it must be the best (black spruce). Then we have a good Sunday School going there, and since the meetings they are carrying their own Thursdaynight prayer meetings. Praise the Lord.

Then we have been able to establish a good Sunday School at Hawkins Corner. I would like to thank our Y. P. S. of Millville and Bro. W. Morgan and others for the help they have given in this. Bro. Morgan is the Superintendent and doing a fine piece of work. The young folks as well as order ones are ready for teaching.

We also have a Friday night meeting there, which is proving a blessing.

We are having good seasons of refreshing in all of our churches on this circuit. We covet the prayers of God's people for the work here.

We have had a good Quarterly over the last week-end with the folk of District No. 1 here in our church at Millville. The evening before, there would be a knock at the door, one of us would open the door, there would be one or more standing there, with a big wide smile on their faces and without hardly a word would walk right into the pantry and leave all kinds of curiously shaped parcels there, a donation amounting to about \$12.00.

Let the pastor and his family say to the folks of Millville Church and of the Circuit a great big "Thank You" at this time. The folks here are taking steps to install a bath-room in the parsonage. Also to put a rock-wool cap on the parsonage, to keep its eves warm.

We as a family would like to take this opportunity of saying to your family a "Most Blest Christmas and Happy New Year!

Yours in Him, REV. J. A. and MRS. OWENS.

HARK! THE GLAD SOUND

- 1. Hark! the glad sound, the Saviour comes! The Saviour promised long; Let every heart prepare a throne, And every voice a song.
- Of sin's dread sickness healed; The gates of brass before Him burst, The iron fetters yield.
- 3. He comes! the broken heart to bind, The bleeding soul to cure; And with the treasures of His grace, To enrich the humble poor.
- Our glad hosannas, Prince of Peace, Thy welcome shall proclaim; And heaven's eternal arches ring With Thy beloved name.

-Philip Doddridge.

GREETINGS

作品。 在一個。 在一一。 在一

ON THE

Sincere Good Wishes to all the members of the Highway Family.

-EDITOR.